Clerk's Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of September 2018

Clerk's actions:

- 1. Sold remaining three Velux windows to chartered surveyor Kevin Hurley for one of his clients
- 2. Booked meeting with PGL about parking on Quay for Tuesday 18th September in the afternoon. Invited P Wain and D Clouting for their input
- 3. Booked Richard Tricker and Andrew Rouse on SPS workshop on landscaping on October 16th
- 4. Contacted Environment Agency about state of footpath on sea wall at East Lane (told it was an SCC rights of way issue) Nick Crick of BCP also did the same
- 5. Successfully asked SCDC Planning for 2 week extension to consider PGL's latest application
- 6. Put up end of audit notice and related papers on website and notice board
- 7. Rejoined Community Action Suffolk (CAS)
- 8. Contacted Suffolk Norse about overflowing bins at Bawdsey Quay to ask for a bi-weekly collection. Mark Lye from Norse has said that extra wheelie bins are to be placed next to the black bins to provide extra capacity for the summer
- 9. Wrote letter in support of Rendlesham PC who are contesting an appeal by Christchurch Construction to build 290 houses on a green field site
- 10. Asked Rob Johnson and Andrew Rouse to consider the specs /cost of two SID devices
- 11. Forwarded Seascape Character Assessment to councillors from SCDC district councillor
- 12. Shared latest AONB and Greenprint e-newsletters with councillors
- 13. Attended meeting with AB and AR at Riduna House to discuss new Local Plan proposals
- 14. Completed questionnaire with aid of Cll Tricker regarding performance of Scottish Power Renewables
- 15. Attended visit to the incinerator at Gt Blakenham to see how domestic rubbish is treated
- 16. Rewrote risk assessments to reflect financial and non financial risks

Correspondence received:

- 1. Received strongly worded email from resident against any plans to restrict parking at the Quay
- 2. Laura Hack from SCDC has said that PGL are willing to allow the toilets at the amenity centre to be reconnected to their new sewage system provided there are no blockages
- 3. Information received about grants to put in carbon monoxide detectors in all houses in the village- expiry date too soon to be followed up
- 4. New lead adviser Giles Merritt replaces Claire Cadman at Natural England responsible for our leg of the National Coastal path. Slight delay in Felixstowe Ferry-Bawdsey link.
- 5. Hollesley PC forwarded a letter from Governor Moore regarding proposals to house selected sex offenders at Hollesley Bay and their response.
- 6. Invitation sent by HPC to attend an Open Meeting on the above subject on Friday 14th September at 6.30pm in Hollesley VH
- 7. Patrick Jacobs sent email on the above subject hinting that the proposal could jeopardise existing rehabilitation programmes
- 8. Hollesley PC is holding a meeting on Thursday 25th October for residents to express interest in 5 affordable houses to be built in Mallard Way at 75% market value
- 9. Letter regarding creation of East Suffolk Housing Strategy- see https://www.paperturn-view.com/?pid=MzI32274 The Strategy discusses the housing issues in East Suffolk and identifies actions to help address some of these issues.

- 10. Invitation received to attend conference -East Suffolk: So much on the horizon" the sixth East Suffolk Partnership Annual Forum on Friday 9 November 2018. Please let Clerk know if you wish to attend
- 11. AOEP asked for a Flood Defence spokesperson (BJ?)
- 12. New planning application received from Wisteria Cottage- 30 The Street. Conversion of garage
- 13. Judy Foulger sent invitation to launch of Armistice 100 on Saturday 13th October
- 14. Monthly visit by the mobile SNT team to the peninsular villages are to be axed after September
- 15. A new group Suffolk Tree Wardens is replacing the Tree Council scheme which is to be axed due to spending cuts. Cll Tricker will continue to be a volunteer for Bawdsey
- 16. Suffolk Preservation Society wants copies of parishes' submissions to the Local Plan consultation
- 17. Local Policing Challenge: Project 2025. Chief Constable Gareth Wilson shared a 9 page Infographic
- 18. Headway charity sent a newsletter
- 19. Orwell Housing's Home Ownership Officer sent details of nearly completed houses for shared ownerships in Cretingham
- 20. SALC papers received for their meeting on Monday 17th September and their AGM in November
- 21. SALC sent e-copy of The Councillor